Three Forks Baptist Association
Administrative Team 
Meeting Notes 
June 24, 2021 

The Administrative Team of the Three Forks Baptist Association met on June, 24, 2021. In attendance were: Ellen Norris, Jennifer Waldorf, Lowell Younce, Ben Bolick, and Wesley Smith. 

Ben Bolick opened the meeting with prayer. 

Energy Audit: Jennifer Waldorf gave an update on the energy audit.  Jennifer called B&R Energy Services yesterday.  They still have not completed the report, but hope to get to it soon. 

Fall Semi-Annual Meeting:  The Fall Semi-Annual meeting will be held at Brushy Fork Baptist Church.  The church will take care of the music for the meeting, as well as the fellowship meal before the meeting. The speaker for the evening will be Rev. Harold Bennett. David Cooper and Wesley are working on the theme for the evening, which will be centered around Unity. 

Spring Semi-Annual Meeting 2022:  The Spring 2022 Semi-Annual meeting will be a special program with Phil Neighbors and bluegrass group Chosen Road. The theme of the program will be “Light On the Mountain: Celebrating God’s Blessings Since 1790. 

Watauga High School’s Auditorium is available on the date of our Spring Semi-Annual Meeting. The rental fee will be $250.00. There is also a $30 per hour custodial fee, a $30 per hour security fee, and a $25.00 per hour tech worker fee.  We would also need proof of insurance up to $1,000,000.00 minimum liability coverage.  Jennifer will check to see if our insurance does cover this.  If not, we will need to add a rider clause for the event. 

In order to cover the costs of the meeting, the finance team will be asked to budget $1,000.00 for the Spring Semi-Annual meeting. We also need to ascertain if Chosen Road, who will be providing the music for the meeting, is going to be charging a fee, or if a love offering will be taken on the night. 

2022 Leadership List: The team was presented with a leadership list, to determine who will be rotating out of their positions at the end of the year.  

The date of the next meeting will be August 17 at 6:00 pm. 

Moderator David Cooper has agreed to serve for another year. Charlie Martin, vice moderator, will also be asked to serve another year. The team agreed to ask all those who are serving as Church Cluster Representatives to serve another year, since they have not really been active up to this point. 
Recommendations for people to fill open spots included – Ellen Norris Recommended Lottie Oliver of Union for the finance team. No one was assigned to ask. 
Jennifer Waldorf recommended Kandy Taylor of Perkinsville for the Mission Team. Jennifer will ask her if she is willing to serve. 
Wesley Smith recommended Ricky Coffey of Laurel Fork as an alternate to the Mission Team.  Wesley will ask if he is willing to serve. 
Irene Greene of Middle Fork was recommended to serve in some capacity.  It was discussed that she would be asked to serve if Ricky Coffey or Kandy Taylor declined their respective positions. 
Kevin Combs of Cove Creek was recommended to serve in some capacity. Wesley will meet with him to determine what position his availability and skill set would best suit him for. 

Wesley will also be sending a nomination form to Pastors and Team members, asking them to nominate people for the open positions. 

The team agreed that a job description for team alternates needs to be added.  It was suggested that the alternate would be available to serve for one year, then would be asked to serve a regular term the following year. Wesley will provide this job description at our next meeting. 
